MASTERS CLUB HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING
Date: February 16, 2021          Time:   6:30 p.m.                          Location: Virtual Meeting
Call to Order
· Confirmation of Quorum
· Board Members Present:  Dineen Lavelle, Tom Holm, Jamie Hahl, Bart Keller, Frank Zucco, Wally Wenger, Debbie Stewart
· Committee Chairs Present:    
· Residents in Attendance:   
· Acceptance of  January Minutes
· Review and approval of Financial Report –   One home in collections is mailing a check for the balance. One other homeowner going back into collections. Follow up with LCM. 
Treasurer's Report
Bart reviewed monthly expenditures, shown below.  A complete Financial Report may be obtained by request to the MCHOA treasurer, Bart Keller.   The financial report was approved. 
	MCHOA Balance Sheet
	
	January 2021

	
	Income
	Expenditures

	Checking and Savings
	$136,346.11
	

	LESS Statutory Reserves*
	$50,000.00
	

	Total Operating **
	$ 55,186.59
	

	Total Reserves
	$ 31,159.52
	

	Office Supplies
	
	$ 39.00

	LCM
	
	$ 425.00

	Trash/Recycle: Waste Management
	
	$ 1,080.00

	Insurance/Taxes
	
	

	Utility – Water   
	
	$ 206.00  

	Utility - Electric
	
	$ 40.00

	Snow Removal
	
	

	Landscape Maintenance/Sprinkler
	 
	                                                           

	Fence Repair/Painting
	
	

	Social Events
	
	                                                              

	Total Major Expenses
	
	                                                       $  1,170.00


*Colorado law. C.R.S. 38-33.3-209.5(1)(b)(IX) provides that a Reserve Study Policy must be put in place by HOAs.  The MCHOA Reserve Study determined we must keep $50,000 in savings for emergencies.

Reports

 Nominations and voting was held for officers/chairperson:   Discussion was held for the remaining position of Treasurer. Bart Keller was nominated and accepted the position . He was voted on unanimously.  Member at Large, Debbie Stewart will assist Bart Keller 
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Landscaping Committee **
We have a new manager at Brighview, Wil Medeine. Wally recommended a miticide application be done this year. There was discussion, and vote. The board vote to approve at $ 664.00 . This will be covered in our 2021Trees  budget.  Wally is also getting a quote for a partial xeriscaping on the main entrance to Masters Club and repairing the edging. March will be a great time for cleanup and tree trimming. 

Achitectural Control Committee
If anyone is interested in becoming committee chair , apprentice or a member of the ACC please contact Frank Zucco  frankzucco@gmail.com or anyone on the board.  A second chairperson will be needed to help Frank in his absence while working for the coming year. 
Nothing new to report as we are in the winter months.

Fence Committee

Nothing new to report. 
Golf Course 

Nothing new to report. 

Social Committee
Nothing new to report. 

Homeowners Issues and Concerns

Reminder: the parking areas of our neighborhood are for visitors. Please be mindful of your neighbors. If you think anyone is taking advantage, and you would like to make a formal complaint, a picture of the license plate and house number will be needed. A letter and fine to be sent to one homeowner, per the HOA covenants. 
There was an abandoned car on Masters Drive. The homeowner was found and it has been removed.

Reminder: The City of Castle Rock has an ordinance for residences to pick up after their pets. Failure to comply can result in a fine.
6.02.120 - Removal of animal excrement; damage to property.

Proper disposal of pet solid waste is necessary to protect public health, safety and welfare. 

A. It shall be unlawful for any owner or keeper of any animal to refuse or fail to remove promptly excrement deposited by said animal upon any common thoroughfare, street, sidewalk, play area, park, other public property, or any private property when permission of the owner or tenant of said property has not been obtained. 

All animal complaints should be directed to the Police Department's 24/7 non-emergency line, 303-663-6100, or report your concern using the online TRAKiT software system.
New Business

Nothing new to report. 
Winter is here.  Please keep in mind the City of Castle Rock has the responsibility of plowing our streets. Below are a couple of links for your information. 

If you have any concerns, please call the town at    Phone: 720-733-2462 and voice your concern.

http://gis.crgov.com/maps/SnowRemoval.html     http://co-castlerock2.civicplus.com/1860/Street-Priorities
Meeting Closure
· Next meeting: March 17, 2021, 6:30 PM at the Holm residence, 2923  Masters Court/ Virtual
· Motion made and carried to adjourn
